
To maintain the continued health and safety for all and to ensure the control of the epidemic situation we have been advised to follow the Government requirements for school teaching and learning commencing Monday 4th January outlined below.

-ECC & KG teachers will provide online home school communication and home learning materials for children. Divisional leaders will make separate contact with all teachers to outline the teaching and learning plan for each of the grade levels as well as the social and emotional support relevant to their division.
-Grade 1 to Grade 8, Grade 10 and Grade 11 students will have online classes at home.
-Grades 12 & Grade 9 (Blended learning) – Parents have the option for their child to study on campus for face-to-face classes or parents can choose for their child to study on-line. It is important to note that the Grade 12 students have mock exams next week on campus and should be in attendance for these important assessments in each of their subject areas. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Any student or staff member accessing the campus must provide valid proof of negative COVID-19 test results within 3 days, a temperature check, a green code on the Beijing Health Kit, and a completed Health Declaration Form.
BIBA staff are advised to stay in Beijing for the holidays unless it is necessary. Avoid gather or high/mid-risk areas.
Staff and students must wear masks throughout the school day. Canteen staff and cleaning staff must wear disposable gloves. No external visitor is allowed on campus.
Clean and disinfect frequently within the school between use as much as possible. Increase outdoor air ventilation, using caution in highly polluted areas.
BIBA will continue to monitor the situation during the course of next week and keep our Community informed of any further Government notification.




